I am running for Eastern Regional Councillor and I believe I have a great understanding of the role of Council from my many years as a volunteer with the Kingston Chapter. I believe in strong and effective engineering regulation.

Please visit me on <u>Facebook</u> and <u>Linked In</u> for more information and ask me questions. I can also be reached at <u>cchiddle.erc@gmail.com</u>

Some key areas of focus I believe will assist in meeting the mandate are:

Streamlined license processes that are clearly documented and traceable Set effective and well vetted policies to meet core mandate which support PEO's Registrar/CEO

Promote the Action Plan proposed by the CEO/Registrar

I am ready to work with the rest of Council to move forward on the Action Plan, encourage consensus amongst the team and engage the public and keep the membership apprised of the changes and progress. While PEOs mandate is not as a member service provider, it is important for the Regulator to engage with those that are licensed or soon to be licensed.

I do believe that PEO needs to continue to update and modify the Vision and Action Plan as time goes on. As Councillor, I will encourage Council and Staff to undertake updates to both.

I believe the Cayton Report provided a benchmark that will assist Council and PEO move forward as a more effective and appropriate Regulator. I am encouraged by the changes already underway with Council and PEO that started under former President Dave Brown.

As a member of Council, I would be 1 vote amongst the many. I cannot promise to make broad sweeping changes alone, but what I can promise is that I will work with Council to ensure that decisions are based on facts and not opinions.